1-29-16
To: Fresno County Board of Supervisors
Fresno, California

Regarding: Application for Change to Liquor License ABC-21

The issuance of a license would not tend to create a law enforcement problem and
increase the level of crime activities because the property is located in an agricultural
area in which the population that we will provide service to will be mostly farmers. Since
the area is not densely populated, there is minimal crime. We will have an alarm system

and camera system 24 hours a day. The business will be family operated and two
people will be working in every shift.

There are no liquor license in the vicinity of the requested location; providing us one will
service the needs of the surrounding community. In fact, many customer have asked us
to obtain a liquor license to better service their needs.

The issuance of a liquar license will have a positive impact on the local economy
including the creation of new jobs because most of the jobs available now are agriculture
related. With no other convenient stores nearby the area, in addition to liquor, we will
provide groceries, dairy products, health and beauty supplies and other miscellaneous
items to the community. In addition, we would install pumps and tanks to service the

community further. Therefore, this business venture would generate significant revenue
ensuring more taxes for the county.
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